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 The House met pursuant to adjournment. 
 Representative Poe in the chair. 
 Prayer by Bradley S. Bolin, Assistant Clerk of the House. 
 Amber Evans, Minutes Clerk, led the House in the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
 

INTRODUCTION AND FIRST READING OF BILLS 
 

 The following bills were introduced, read by title a first time, ordered printed and placed in the 
Committee on Rules: 
 HOUSE BILL 5200.  Introduced by Representative Jones, AN ACT in relation to vehicles. 
 HOUSE BILL 5201.  Introduced by Representative Lang, AN ACT concerning collection of debts. 
 HOUSE BILL 5202.  Introduced by Representative Froehlich, AN ACT concerning elections. 
 HOUSE BILL 5203.  Introduced by Representative Capparelli, AN ACT concerning public employee 
benefits. 
 HOUSE BILL 5204.  Introduced by Representative Capparelli, AN ACT in relation to public 
employee benefits. 
 HOUSE BILL 5205.  Introduced by Representative Capparelli, AN ACT concerning public employee 
benefits. 
 HOUSE BILL 5206.  Introduced by Representative Capparelli, AN ACT concerning public employee 
benefits. 
 HOUSE BILL 5207.  Introduced by Representative Bradley, John, AN ACT concerning State 
commemorative dates. 
 HOUSE BILL 5208.  Introduced by Representative Bradley, John, AN ACT concerning families. 
 HOUSE BILL 5209.  Introduced by Representative Jones, AN ACT concerning transportation. 
 HOUSE BILL 5210.  Introduced by Representative Jones, AN ACT concerning transportation. 
 HOUSE BILL 5211.  Introduced by Representative Jones, AN ACT concerning financial regulation. 
 HOUSE BILL 5212.  Introduced by Representative Jones, AN ACT in relation to epilepsy. 
 HOUSE BILL 5213.  Introduced by Representative Jones, AN ACT regarding vehicles. 
 HOUSE BILL 5214.  Introduced by Representative Myers, AN ACT concerning families. 
 HOUSE BILL 5215.  Introduced by Representative Kosel, AN ACT concerning schools. 
 HOUSE BILL 5216.  Introduced by Representative Verschoore, AN ACT concerning public utilities. 
 HOUSE BILL 5217.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning State government. 
 HOUSE BILL 5218.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning State government. 
 HOUSE BILL 5219.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning State government. 
 HOUSE BILL 5220.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning State government. 
 HOUSE BILL 5221.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning State government. 
 HOUSE BILL 5222.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning State government. 
 HOUSE BILL 5223.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning State government. 
 HOUSE BILL 5224.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning State government. 
 HOUSE BILL 5225.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning State government. 
 HOUSE BILL 5226.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning State government. 
 HOUSE BILL 5227.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning State government. 
 HOUSE BILL 5228.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning State government. 
 HOUSE BILL 5229.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning State government. 
 HOUSE BILL 5230.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning State government. 
 HOUSE BILL 5231.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning State government. 
 HOUSE BILL 5232.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning State government. 
 HOUSE BILL 5233.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning State government. 
 HOUSE BILL 5234.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning State government. 
 HOUSE BILL 5235.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning State government. 
 HOUSE BILL 5236.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning State government. 
 HOUSE BILL 5237.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to State 
government. 
 HOUSE BILL 5238.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to State 
government. 
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 HOUSE BILL 5239.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to State 
government. 
 HOUSE BILL 5240.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to State 
government. 
 HOUSE BILL 5241.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to State 
government. 
 HOUSE BILL 5242.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to State 
government. 
 HOUSE BILL 5243.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to State 
government. 
 HOUSE BILL 5244.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to State 
government. 
 HOUSE BILL 5245.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to State 
government. 
 HOUSE BILL 5246.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to State 
government. 
 HOUSE BILL 5247.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to the General 
Assembly. 
 HOUSE BILL 5248.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to the General 
Assembly. 
 HOUSE BILL 5249.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to the General 
Assembly. 
 HOUSE BILL 5250.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to the General 
Assembly. 
 HOUSE BILL 5251.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to the General 
Assembly. 
 HOUSE BILL 5252.  Introduced by , AN ACT in relation to freedom of information. 
 HOUSE BILL 5253.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to freedom of 
information. 
 HOUSE BILL 5254.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to freedom of 
information. 
 HOUSE BILL 5255.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to freedom of 
information. 
 HOUSE BILL 5256.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to freedom of 
information. 
 HOUSE BILL 5257.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning open meetings. 
 HOUSE BILL 5258.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning open meetings. 
 HOUSE BILL 5259.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning open meetings. 
 HOUSE BILL 5260.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning open meetings. 
 HOUSE BILL 5261.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning open meetings. 
 HOUSE BILL 5262.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to procurement. 
 HOUSE BILL 5263.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to procurement. 
 HOUSE BILL 5264.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to procurement. 
 HOUSE BILL 5265.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to property. 
 HOUSE BILL 5266.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to executive 
agencies. 
 HOUSE BILL 5267.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to executive 
agencies. 
 HOUSE BILL 5268.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to administrative 
procedure. 
 HOUSE BILL 5269.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to administrative 
procedure. 
 HOUSE BILL 5270.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to administrative 
procedure. 
 HOUSE BILL 5271.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to executive 
agencies. 
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 HOUSE BILL 5272.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning compensation 
review. 
 HOUSE BILL 5273.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning compensation 
review. 
 HOUSE BILL 5274.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning compensation 
review. 
 HOUSE BILL 5275.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning courts. 
 HOUSE BILL 5276.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning courts. 
 HOUSE BILL 5277.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning courts. 
 HOUSE BILL 5278.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning courts. 
 HOUSE BILL 5279.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning courts. 
 HOUSE BILL 5280.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning courts. 
 HOUSE BILL 5281.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning courts. 
 HOUSE BILL 5282.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning courts. 
 HOUSE BILL 5283.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning courts. 
 HOUSE BILL 5284.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning courts. 
 HOUSE BILL 5285.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning arbitration. 
 HOUSE BILL 5286.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to civil liabilities. 
 HOUSE BILL 5287.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning civil liability. 
 HOUSE BILL 5288.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning civil liability. 
 HOUSE BILL 5289.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning civil liability. 
 HOUSE BILL 5290.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to civil liabilities. 
 HOUSE BILL 5291.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning civil liabilities. 
 HOUSE BILL 5292.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning civil liabilities. 
 HOUSE BILL 5293.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning civil liabilities. 
 HOUSE BILL 5294.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to civil liabilities. 
 HOUSE BILL 5295.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning civil liabilities. 
 HOUSE BILL 5296.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning civil liabilities. 
 HOUSE BILL 5297.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT civil concerning civil 
liabilities. 
 HOUSE BILL 5298.  Introduced by , AN ACT in relation to civil procedure. 
 HOUSE BILL 5299.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to civil liabilities. 
 HOUSE BILL 5300.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to civil liabilities. 
 HOUSE BILL 5301.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning civil liabilities. 
 HOUSE BILL 5302.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning civil liability. 
 HOUSE BILL 5303.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning civil liabilities. 
 HOUSE BILL 5304.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning civil liabilities. 
 HOUSE BILL 5305.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning civil liabilities. 
 HOUSE BILL 5306.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to civil procedure. 
 HOUSE BILL 5307.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to civil procedure. 
 HOUSE BILL 5308.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to civil procedure. 
 HOUSE BILL 5309.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to civil procedure. 
 HOUSE BILL 5310.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to civil procedure. 
 HOUSE BILL 5311.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to civil procedure. 
 HOUSE BILL 5312.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to civil procedure. 
 HOUSE BILL 5313.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to civil procedure. 
 HOUSE BILL 5314.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to civil procedure. 
 HOUSE BILL 5315.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to civil procedure. 
 HOUSE BILL 5316.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to civil procedure. 
 HOUSE BILL 5317.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to civil procedure. 
 HOUSE BILL 5318.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning civil procedure. 
 HOUSE BILL 5319.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to civil procedure. 
 HOUSE BILL 5320.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning vehicles. 
 HOUSE BILL 5321.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning transportation. 
 HOUSE BILL 5322.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to transportation. 
 HOUSE BILL 5323.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT regarding transportation. 
 HOUSE BILL 5324.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to transportation. 
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 HOUSE BILL 5325.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in regard to transportation. 
 HOUSE BILL 5326.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning transportation. 
 HOUSE BILL 5327.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to transportation. 
 HOUSE BILL 5328.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning transportation. 
 HOUSE BILL 5329.  Introduced by , AN ACT concerning transportation. 
 HOUSE BILL 5330.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning transportation. 
 HOUSE BILL 5331.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to transportation. 
 HOUSE BILL 5332.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning transportation. 
 HOUSE BILL 5333.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT regarding transportation. 
 HOUSE BILL 5334.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT regarding transportation. 
 HOUSE BILL 5335.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning transportation. 
 HOUSE BILL 5336.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in regard to transportation. 
 HOUSE BILL 5337.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in regard to transportation. 
 HOUSE BILL 5338.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to transportation. 
 HOUSE BILL 5339.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to transportation. 
 HOUSE BILL 5340.  Introduced by , AN ACT in relation to transportation. 
 HOUSE BILL 5341.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to transportation. 
 HOUSE BILL 5342.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to transportation. 
 HOUSE BILL 5343.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in regard to transportation. 
 HOUSE BILL 5344.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in regard to transportation. 
 HOUSE BILL 5345.  Introduced by , AN ACT concerning child care. 
 HOUSE BILL 5346.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning child care. 
 HOUSE BILL 5347.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning child care. 
 HOUSE BILL 5348.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning child care. 
 HOUSE BILL 5349.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning child care. 
 HOUSE BILL 5350.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning health insurance. 
 HOUSE BILL 5351.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning health insurance. 
 HOUSE BILL 5352.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning health insurance. 
 HOUSE BILL 5353.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning health insurance. 
 HOUSE BILL 5354.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning children. 
 HOUSE BILL 5355.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning children. 
 HOUSE BILL 5356.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning human services. 
 HOUSE BILL 5357.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning human services. 
 HOUSE BILL 5358.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning human services. 
 HOUSE BILL 5359.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning human services. 
 HOUSE BILL 5360.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning early intervention 
services. 
 HOUSE BILL 5361.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning early intervention 
services. 
 HOUSE BILL 5362.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to public aid. 
 HOUSE BILL 5363.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning public aid. 
 HOUSE BILL 5364.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning public aid. 
 HOUSE BILL 5365.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning public aid. 
 HOUSE BILL 5366.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning public health. 
 HOUSE BILL 5367.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to public health. 
 HOUSE BILL 5368.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning public health. 
 HOUSE BILL 5369.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning public health. 
 HOUSE BILL 5370.  Introduced by , AN ACT concerning public health. 
 HOUSE BILL 5371.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to public health. 
 HOUSE BILL 5372.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning child support. 
 HOUSE BILL 5373.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning child support. 
 HOUSE BILL 5374.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning wholesale drug 
distribution. 
 HOUSE BILL 5375.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning children and family 
services. 
 HOUSE BILL 5376.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning children and family 
services. 
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 HOUSE BILL 5377.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning disabled persons. 
 HOUSE BILL 5378.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning disabled persons. 
 HOUSE BILL 5379.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning mental health and 
developmental disabilities. 
 HOUSE BILL 5380.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning mental health and 
developmental disabilities. 
 HOUSE BILL 5381.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning mental health and 
developmental disabilities. 
 HOUSE BILL 5382.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning mental health and 
developmental disabilities. 
 HOUSE BILL 5383.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning adoption. 
 HOUSE BILL 5384.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning adoption. 
 HOUSE BILL 5385.  Introduced by , AN ACT concerning estates. 
 HOUSE BILL 5386.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning guardianship and 
advocacy. 
 HOUSE BILL 5387.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to alcoholism and 
substance abuse. 
 HOUSE BILL 5388.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to alcoholism and 
substance abuse. 
 HOUSE BILL 5389.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning health care quality 
assurance. 
 HOUSE BILL 5390.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning health data. 
 HOUSE BILL 5391.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning wholesale drug 
distribution. 
 HOUSE BILL 5392.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning public utilities. 
 HOUSE BILL 5393.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning utilities. 
 HOUSE BILL 5394.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning utilities. 
 HOUSE BILL 5395.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning utilities. 
 HOUSE BILL 5396.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning utilities. 
 HOUSE BILL 5397.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning utilities. 
 HOUSE BILL 5398.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning utilities. 
 HOUSE BILL 5399.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning utilities. 
 HOUSE BILL 5400.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning utilities. 
 HOUSE BILL 5401.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning utilities. 
 HOUSE BILL 5402.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning utilities. 
 HOUSE BILL 5403.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning utilities. 
 HOUSE BILL 5404.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning utilities. 
 HOUSE BILL 5405.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning utilities. 
 HOUSE BILL 5406.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning utilities. 
 HOUSE BILL 5407.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning utilities. 
 HOUSE BILL 5408.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning utilities. 
 HOUSE BILL 5409.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning public utilities. 
 HOUSE BILL 5410.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning public utilities. 
 HOUSE BILL 5411.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning public utilities. 
 HOUSE BILL 5412.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning public utilities. 
 HOUSE BILL 5413.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning public utilities. 
 HOUSE BILL 5414.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to criminal 
procedure. 
 HOUSE BILL 5415.  Introduced by , AN ACT in relation to criminal law. 
 HOUSE BILL 5416.  Introduced by , AN ACT in relation to criminal law. 
 HOUSE BILL 5417.  Introduced by , AN ACT in relation to driving offenses. 
 HOUSE BILL 5418.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to criminal law. 
 HOUSE BILL 5419.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to criminal law. 
 HOUSE BILL 5420.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to criminal law. 
 HOUSE BILL 5421.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to criminal law. 
 HOUSE BILL 5422.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to criminal law. 
 HOUSE BILL 5423.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to criminal law. 
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 HOUSE BILL 5424.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to criminal law. 
 HOUSE BILL 5425.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning criminal law. 
 HOUSE BILL 5426.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to criminal law. 
 HOUSE BILL 5427.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to criminal law. 
 HOUSE BILL 5428.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to criminal law. 
 HOUSE BILL 5429.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to criminal law. 
 HOUSE BILL 5430.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning criminal law. 
 HOUSE BILL 5431.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to criminal law. 
 HOUSE BILL 5432.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to criminal law. 
 HOUSE BILL 5433.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to criminal law. 
 HOUSE BILL 5434.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to criminal law. 
 HOUSE BILL 5435.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to criminal law. 
 HOUSE BILL 5436.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to criminal law. 
 HOUSE BILL 5437.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to criminal 
procedure. 
 HOUSE BILL 5438.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to criminal law. 
 HOUSE BILL 5439.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to criminal 
procedure. 
 HOUSE BILL 5440.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to criminal 
procedure. 
 HOUSE BILL 5441.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to criminal 
procedure. 
 HOUSE BILL 5442.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning criminal procedure. 
 HOUSE BILL 5443.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to criminal 
procedure. 
 HOUSE BILL 5444.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to criminal 
procedure. 
 HOUSE BILL 5445.  Introduced by , AN ACT concerning labor. 
 HOUSE BILL 5446.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning labor. 
 HOUSE BILL 5447.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning labor. 
 HOUSE BILL 5448.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning labor. 
 HOUSE BILL 5449.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning labor. 
 HOUSE BILL 5450.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning labor. 
 HOUSE BILL 5451.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning labor. 
 HOUSE BILL 5452.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning labor. 
 HOUSE BILL 5453.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning labor. 
 HOUSE BILL 5454.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning labor. 
 HOUSE BILL 5455.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning labor. 
 HOUSE BILL 5456.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning labor. 
 HOUSE BILL 5457.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation labor. 
 HOUSE BILL 5458.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning labor. 
 HOUSE BILL 5459.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning labor. 
 HOUSE BILL 5460.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning labor. 
 HOUSE BILL 5461.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning labor. 
 HOUSE BILL 5462.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning labor. 
 HOUSE BILL 5463.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to labor. 
 HOUSE BILL 5464.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to labor. 
 HOUSE BILL 5465.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to wages. 
 HOUSE BILL 5466.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning wages. 
 HOUSE BILL 5467.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to wages. 
 HOUSE BILL 5468.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to wages. 
 HOUSE BILL 5469.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning wages. 
 HOUSE BILL 5470.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to workers' 
compensation. 
 HOUSE BILL 5471.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to workers' 
compensation. 
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 HOUSE BILL 5472.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to workers' 
compensation. 
 HOUSE BILL 5473.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to workers' 
compensation. 
 HOUSE BILL 5474.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to workers' 
compensation. 
 HOUSE BILL 5475.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to workers' 
compensation. 
 HOUSE BILL 5476.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to workers' 
compensation. 
 HOUSE BILL 5477.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to workers' 
compensation. 
 HOUSE BILL 5478.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to workers' 
compensation. 
 HOUSE BILL 5479.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to workers' 
compensation. 
 HOUSE BILL 5480.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to unemployment. 
 HOUSE BILL 5481.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to unemployment. 
 HOUSE BILL 5482.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to unemployment. 
 HOUSE BILL 5483.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to unemployment. 
 HOUSE BILL 5484.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to unemployment. 
 HOUSE BILL 5485.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to unemployment. 
 HOUSE BILL 5486.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to unemployment. 
 HOUSE BILL 5487.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to unemployment. 
 HOUSE BILL 5488.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to unemployment. 
 HOUSE BILL 5489.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to unemployment. 
 HOUSE BILL 5490.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to State finance. 
 HOUSE BILL 5491.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to local 
government. 
 HOUSE BILL 5492.  Introduced by , AN ACT in relation to local government. 
 HOUSE BILL 5493.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to local 
government. 
 HOUSE BILL 5494.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to local 
government. 
 HOUSE BILL 5495.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to local 
government. 
 HOUSE BILL 5496.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to local 
government. 
 HOUSE BILL 5497.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning local government. 
 HOUSE BILL 5498.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning local government. 
 HOUSE BILL 5499.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning local government. 
 HOUSE BILL 5500.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning local government. 
 HOUSE BILL 5501.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to local 
government. 
 HOUSE BILL 5502.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to local 
government. 
 HOUSE BILL 5503.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to local 
government. 
 HOUSE BILL 5504.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to local 
government. 
 HOUSE BILL 5505.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning local government. 
 HOUSE BILL 5506.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning local government. 
 HOUSE BILL 5507.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to local 
government. 
 HOUSE BILL 5508.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning local government. 
 HOUSE BILL 5509.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to local 
government. 
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 HOUSE BILL 5510.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning local government. 
 HOUSE BILL 5511.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning local government. 
 HOUSE BILL 5512.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning local government. 
 HOUSE BILL 5513.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning local government. 
 HOUSE BILL 5514.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning local government. 
 HOUSE BILL 5515.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning local government. 
 HOUSE BILL 5516.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning local government. 
 HOUSE BILL 5517.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning local government. 
 HOUSE BILL 5518.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning local government. 
 HOUSE BILL 5519.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning local government. 
 HOUSE BILL 5520.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning local government. 
 HOUSE BILL 5521.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to park districts. 
 HOUSE BILL 5522.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to park districts. 
 HOUSE BILL 5523.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to park districts. 
 HOUSE BILL 5524.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to park districts. 
 HOUSE BILL 5525.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to park districts. 
 HOUSE BILL 5526.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to libraries. 
 HOUSE BILL 5527.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to libraries. 
 HOUSE BILL 5528.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to libraries. 
 HOUSE BILL 5529.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to libraries. 
 HOUSE BILL 5530.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to libraries. 
 HOUSE BILL 5531.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to libraries. 
 HOUSE BILL 5532.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning taxes. 
 HOUSE BILL 5533.  Introduced by , AN ACT concerning taxes. 
 HOUSE BILL 5534.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning taxes. 
 HOUSE BILL 5535.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning taxes. 
 HOUSE BILL 5536.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning taxes. 
 HOUSE BILL 5537.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning taxes. 
 HOUSE BILL 5538.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning taxes. 
 HOUSE BILL 5539.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning taxes. 
 HOUSE BILL 5540.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning taxes. 
 HOUSE BILL 5541.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning taxes. 
 HOUSE BILL 5542.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning taxes. 
 HOUSE BILL 5543.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning taxes. 
 HOUSE BILL 5544.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning taxes. 
 HOUSE BILL 5545.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning taxes. 
 HOUSE BILL 5546.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning taxes. 
 HOUSE BILL 5547.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning taxes. 
 HOUSE BILL 5548.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning taxes. 
 HOUSE BILL 5549.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning taxes. 
 HOUSE BILL 5550.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning taxation. 
 HOUSE BILL 5551.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning taxes. 
 HOUSE BILL 5552.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning taxes. 
 HOUSE BILL 5553.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning taxes. 
 HOUSE BILL 5554.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning taxes. 
 HOUSE BILL 5555.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning taxation. 
 HOUSE BILL 5556.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning taxation. 
 HOUSE BILL 5557.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning taxation. 
 HOUSE BILL 5558.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning taxes. 
 HOUSE BILL 5559.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning taxes. 
 HOUSE BILL 5560.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning taxes. 
 HOUSE BILL 5561.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning taxes. 
 HOUSE BILL 5562.  Introduced by , AN ACT in relation to education. 
 HOUSE BILL 5563.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to education. 
 HOUSE BILL 5564.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning education. 
 HOUSE BILL 5565.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT respecting education. 
 HOUSE BILL 5566.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to education. 
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 HOUSE BILL 5567.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to education. 
 HOUSE BILL 5568.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning education. 
 HOUSE BILL 5569.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT relating to education. 
 HOUSE BILL 5570.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning education. 
 HOUSE BILL 5571.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to education. 
 HOUSE BILL 5572.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning education. 
 HOUSE BILL 5573.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT regarding education. 
 HOUSE BILL 5574.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning education. 
 HOUSE BILL 5575.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning education. 
 HOUSE BILL 5576.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to education. 
 HOUSE BILL 5577.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to education. 
 HOUSE BILL 5578.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to education. 
 HOUSE BILL 5579.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to education. 
 HOUSE BILL 5580.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning education. 
 HOUSE BILL 5581.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT regarding education. 
 HOUSE BILL 5582.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to the regulation of 
professions. 
 HOUSE BILL 5583.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT regarding professional 
regulation. 
 HOUSE BILL 5584.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to the regulation of 
professions. 
 HOUSE BILL 5585.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to the regulation of 
professions. 
 HOUSE BILL 5586.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning professional 
regulation. 
 HOUSE BILL 5587.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning professional 
regulation. 
 HOUSE BILL 5588.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning professional 
regulation. 
 HOUSE BILL 5589.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning professional 
regulation. 
 HOUSE BILL 5590.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning professional 
regulation. 
 HOUSE BILL 5591.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning professional 
regulation. 
 HOUSE BILL 5592.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning professional 
regulation. 
 HOUSE BILL 5593.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning professional 
regulation. 
 HOUSE BILL 5594.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning professional 
regulation. 
 HOUSE BILL 5595.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning professional 
regulation. 
 HOUSE BILL 5596.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning professional 
regulation. 
 HOUSE BILL 5597.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning professional 
regulation. 
 HOUSE BILL 5598.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to the regulation of 
professions. 
 HOUSE BILL 5599.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning professional 
regulation. 
 HOUSE BILL 5600.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning professional 
regulation. 
 HOUSE BILL 5601.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning natural resources. 
 HOUSE BILL 5602.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning natural resources. 
 HOUSE BILL 5603.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning natural resources. 
 HOUSE BILL 5604.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning natural resources. 
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 HOUSE BILL 5605.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning natural resources. 
 HOUSE BILL 5606.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning natural resources. 
 HOUSE BILL 5607.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to wildlife. 
 HOUSE BILL 5608.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to wildlife. 
 HOUSE BILL 5609.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to wildlife. 
 HOUSE BILL 5610.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to wildlife. 
 HOUSE BILL 5611.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to wildlife. 
 HOUSE BILL 5612.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to wildlife. 
 HOUSE BILL 5613.  Introduced by , AN ACT concerning alcoholic liquor. 
 HOUSE BILL 5614.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning wineries. 
 HOUSE BILL 5615.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning agriculture. 
 HOUSE BILL 5616.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning agriculture. 
 HOUSE BILL 5617.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning agriculture. 
 HOUSE BILL 5618.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning agriculture. 
 HOUSE BILL 5619.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to agriculture. 
 HOUSE BILL 5620.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning agriculture. 
 HOUSE BILL 5621.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning agriculture. 
 HOUSE BILL 5622.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning agriculture. 
 HOUSE BILL 5623.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to agriculture. 
 HOUSE BILL 5624.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to agriculture. 
 HOUSE BILL 5625.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to agriculture. 
 HOUSE BILL 5626.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning agriculture. 
 HOUSE BILL 5627.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning outdoor recreation. 
 HOUSE BILL 5628.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning outdoor recreation. 
 HOUSE BILL 5629.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning outdoor recreation. 
 HOUSE BILL 5630.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning outdoor recreation. 
 HOUSE BILL 5631.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning outdoor recreation. 
 HOUSE BILL 5632.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning outdoor recreation. 
 HOUSE BILL 5633.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to liquor control. 
 HOUSE BILL 5634.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to liquor control. 
 HOUSE BILL 5635.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to liquor control. 
 HOUSE BILL 5636.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to liquor control. 
 HOUSE BILL 5637.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to quick take. 
 HOUSE BILL 5638.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to quick take. 
 HOUSE BILL 5639.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to quick take. 
 HOUSE BILL 5640.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to quick take. 
 HOUSE BILL 5641.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to quick take. 
 HOUSE BILL 5642.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to quick take. 
 HOUSE BILL 5643.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to quick take. 
 HOUSE BILL 5644.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to quick take. 
 HOUSE BILL 5645.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to quick take. 
 HOUSE BILL 5646.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to quick take. 
 HOUSE BILL 5647.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to property. 
 HOUSE BILL 5648.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to property. 
 HOUSE BILL 5649.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to property. 
 HOUSE BILL 5650.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to property. 
 HOUSE BILL 5651.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning property. 
 HOUSE BILL 5652.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning franchises. 
 HOUSE BILL 5653.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning franchises. 
 HOUSE BILL 5654.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning franchises. 
 HOUSE BILL 5655.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning franchises. 
 HOUSE BILL 5656.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning bioterrorism 
preparedness. 
 HOUSE BILL 5657.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning bioterrorism 
preparedness. 
 HOUSE BILL 5658.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning bioterrorism 
preparedness. 
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 HOUSE BILL 5659.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning bioterrorism 
preparedness. 
 HOUSE BILL 5660.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to elections. 
 HOUSE BILL 5661.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to elections. 
 HOUSE BILL 5662.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to elections. 
 HOUSE BILL 5663.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to elections. 
 HOUSE BILL 5664.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to elections. 
 HOUSE BILL 5665.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to elections. 
 HOUSE BILL 5666.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to elections. 
 HOUSE BILL 5667.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to elections. 
 HOUSE BILL 5668.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to elections. 
 HOUSE BILL 5669.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to elections. 
 HOUSE BILL 5670.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to elections. 
 HOUSE BILL 5671.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to elections. 
 HOUSE BILL 5672.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to elections. 
 HOUSE BILL 5673.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to elections. 
 HOUSE BILL 5674.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to elections. 
 HOUSE BILL 5675.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning ethics. 
 HOUSE BILL 5676.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning ethics. 
 HOUSE BILL 5677.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning ethics. 
 HOUSE BILL 5678.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning ethics. 
 HOUSE BILL 5679.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning ethics. 
 HOUSE BILL 5680.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning ethics. 
 HOUSE BILL 5681.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning campaign finance. 
 HOUSE BILL 5682.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning campaign finance. 
 HOUSE BILL 5683.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning campaign finance. 
 HOUSE BILL 5684.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning campaign finance. 
 HOUSE BILL 5685.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to campaign 
finance. 
 HOUSE BILL 5686.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning assisted living. 
 HOUSE BILL 5687.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning assisted living. 
 HOUSE BILL 5688.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning elder abuse and 
neglect. 
 HOUSE BILL 5689.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning elder abuse and 
neglect. 
 HOUSE BILL 5690.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning senior citizen 
health care. 
 HOUSE BILL 5691.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning senior citizen 
health care. 
 HOUSE BILL 5692.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning nursing home care. 
 HOUSE BILL 5693.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning nursing home care. 
 HOUSE BILL 5694.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning nursing home care. 
 HOUSE BILL 5695.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning nursing home care. 
 HOUSE BILL 5696.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning nursing home care. 
 HOUSE BILL 5697.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning nursing home care. 
 HOUSE BILL 5698.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning nursing home care. 
 HOUSE BILL 5699.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning nursing home care. 
 HOUSE BILL 5700.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning citizen assistance. 
 HOUSE BILL 5701.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning citizen assistance. 
 HOUSE BILL 5702.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning senior 
pharmaceutical assistance. 
 HOUSE BILL 5703.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning senior 
pharmaceutical assistance. 
 HOUSE BILL 5704.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning the Illinois Act on 
the Aging. 
 HOUSE BILL 5705.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning the Illinois Act on 
the Aging. 
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 HOUSE BILL 5706.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT with regard to higher 
education. 
 HOUSE BILL 5707.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT respecting higher education. 
 HOUSE BILL 5708.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT respecting higher education. 
 HOUSE BILL 5709.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT respecting higher education. 
 HOUSE BILL 5710.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT relating to higher education. 
 HOUSE BILL 5711.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT relating to higher education. 
 HOUSE BILL 5712.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT relating to higher education. 
 HOUSE BILL 5713.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to higher education. 
 HOUSE BILL 5714.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT respecting higher education. 
 HOUSE BILL 5715.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT relating to higher education. 
 HOUSE BILL 5716.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT with respect to higher 
education. 
 HOUSE BILL 5717.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to higher education. 
 HOUSE BILL 5718.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT relating to higher education. 
 HOUSE BILL 5719.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT with respect to higher 
education. 
 HOUSE BILL 5720.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to higher education. 
 HOUSE BILL 5721.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning financial 
assistance. 
 HOUSE BILL 5722.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning financial 
assistance. 
 HOUSE BILL 5723.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT regarding financial assistance. 
 HOUSE BILL 5724.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to financial 
assistance. 
 HOUSE BILL 5725.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning financial 
assistance. 
 HOUSE BILL 5726.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to financial 
assistance. 
 HOUSE BILL 5727.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to urban renewal. 
 HOUSE BILL 5728.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to urban renewal. 
 HOUSE BILL 5729.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to urban renewal. 
 HOUSE BILL 5730.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to urban renewal. 
 HOUSE BILL 5731.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to urban renewal. 
 HOUSE BILL 5732.  Introduced by , AN ACT in relation to tax increment financing. 
 HOUSE BILL 5733.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to tax increment 
financing. 
 HOUSE BILL 5734.  Introduced by , AN ACT in relation to tax increment financing. 
 HOUSE BILL 5735.  Introduced by , AN ACT in relation to tax increment financing. 
 HOUSE BILL 5736.  Introduced by , AN ACT in relation to tax increment financing. 
 HOUSE BILL 5737.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to housing. 
 HOUSE BILL 5738.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to housing. 
 HOUSE BILL 5739.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to housing. 
 HOUSE BILL 5740.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to housing. 
 HOUSE BILL 5741.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to housing. 
 HOUSE BILL 5742.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to housing. 
 HOUSE BILL 5743.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to housing. 
 HOUSE BILL 5744.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to housing. 
 HOUSE BILL 5745.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to housing. 
 HOUSE BILL 5746.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to housing. 
 HOUSE BILL 5747.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to pensions. 
 HOUSE BILL 5748.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to pensions. 
 HOUSE BILL 5749.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to pensions. 
 HOUSE BILL 5750.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to pensions. 
 HOUSE BILL 5751.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to pensions. 
 HOUSE BILL 5752.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to pensions. 
 HOUSE BILL 5753.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to pensions. 
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 HOUSE BILL 5754.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to pensions. 
 HOUSE BILL 5755.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to pensions. 
 HOUSE BILL 5756.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to pensions. 
 HOUSE BILL 5757.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to pensions. 
 HOUSE BILL 5758.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to pensions. 
 HOUSE BILL 5759.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to pensions. 
 HOUSE BILL 5760.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to pensions. 
 HOUSE BILL 5761.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation pensions. 
 HOUSE BILL 5762.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to pensions. 
 HOUSE BILL 5763.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to pensions. 
 HOUSE BILL 5764.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to pensions. 
 HOUSE BILL 5765.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to pensions. 
 HOUSE BILL 5766.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to pensions. 
 HOUSE BILL 5767.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to pensions. 
 HOUSE BILL 5768.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to pensions. 
 HOUSE BILL 5769.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to pensions. 
 HOUSE BILL 5770.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to pensions. 
 HOUSE BILL 5771.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to juveniles. 
 HOUSE BILL 5772.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to juveniles. 
 HOUSE BILL 5773.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning juveniles. 
 HOUSE BILL 5774.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning juveniles. 
 HOUSE BILL 5775.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning juveniles. 
 HOUSE BILL 5776.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to families. 
 HOUSE BILL 5777.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to families. 
 HOUSE BILL 5778.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning medical patients' 
rights. 
 HOUSE BILL 5779.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning medical patients' 
rights. 
 HOUSE BILL 5780.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning health insurance. 
 HOUSE BILL 5781.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to health insurance. 
 HOUSE BILL 5782.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning health facilities 
planning. 
 HOUSE BILL 5783.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning health care 
provider regulation. 
 HOUSE BILL 5784.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to health 
maintenance organizations. 
 HOUSE BILL 5785.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relations to health 
maintenance organizations. 
 HOUSE BILL 5786.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to health facilities 
planning. 
 HOUSE BILL 5787.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning health care. 
 HOUSE BILL 5788.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning health care. 
 HOUSE BILL 5789.  Introduced by , AN ACT concerning health care. 
 HOUSE BILL 5790.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning health care. 
 HOUSE BILL 5791.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to health care. 
 HOUSE BILL 5792.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning consumer fraud. 
 HOUSE BILL 5793.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning consumer fraud. 
 HOUSE BILL 5794.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning consumer fraud. 
 HOUSE BILL 5795.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning consumer fraud. 
 HOUSE BILL 5796.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning consumers. 
 HOUSE BILL 5797.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning consumers. 
 HOUSE BILL 5798.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to technology. 
 HOUSE BILL 5799.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning technology. 
 HOUSE BILL 5800.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning technology. 
 HOUSE BILL 5801.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to economic 
development. 



[February 6, 2004] 16 
 
 HOUSE BILL 5802.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to economic 
development. 
 HOUSE BILL 5803.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to economic 
development. 
 HOUSE BILL 5804.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to economic 
development. 
 HOUSE BILL 5805.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning economic 
development. 
 HOUSE BILL 5806.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning economic 
development. 
 HOUSE BILL 5807.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning economic 
development. 
 HOUSE BILL 5808.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning business. 
 HOUSE BILL 5809.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning business. 
 HOUSE BILL 5810.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning business. 
 HOUSE BILL 5811.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning business. 
 HOUSE BILL 5812.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning business. 
 HOUSE BILL 5813.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning business. 
 HOUSE BILL 5814.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning business. 
 HOUSE BILL 5815.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to insurance. 
 HOUSE BILL 5816.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to insurance. 
 HOUSE BILL 5817.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning insurance. 
 HOUSE BILL 5818.  Introduced by , AN ACT in relation to insurance. 
 HOUSE BILL 5819.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning insurance. 
 HOUSE BILL 5820.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning medical 
malpractice. 
 HOUSE BILL 5821.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning medical 
malpractice. 
 HOUSE BILL 5822.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning medical 
malpractice. 
 HOUSE BILL 5823.  Introduced by , AN ACT concerning environmental protection. 
 HOUSE BILL 5824.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning environmental 
protection. 
 HOUSE BILL 5825.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning environmental 
protection. 
 HOUSE BILL 5826.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to environmental 
protection. 
 HOUSE BILL 5827.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning environmental 
protection. 
 HOUSE BILL 5828.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning environmental 
protection. 
 HOUSE BILL 5829.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning environmental 
protection. 
 HOUSE BILL 5830.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning environmental 
protection. 
 HOUSE BILL 5831.  Introduced by , AN ACT in relation to environmental protection. 
 HOUSE BILL 5832.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to environmental 
protection. 
 HOUSE BILL 5833.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning wetlands. 
 HOUSE BILL 5834.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning wetlands. 
 HOUSE BILL 5835.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning groundwater 
quality. 
 HOUSE BILL 5836.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT to concerning toxic mold. 
 HOUSE BILL 5837.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning coal development. 
 HOUSE BILL 5838.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning coal development. 
 HOUSE BILL 5839.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to veterans. 
 HOUSE BILL 5840.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning veterans. 
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 HOUSE BILL 5841.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning veterans. 
 HOUSE BILL 5842.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to veterans. 
 HOUSE BILL 5843.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to veterans. 
 HOUSE BILL 5844.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning tourism. 
 HOUSE BILL 5845.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning tourism. 
 HOUSE BILL 5846.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning tourism. 
 HOUSE BILL 5847.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning tourism. 
 HOUSE BILL 5848.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning tourism. 
 HOUSE BILL 5849.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning business 
transactions. 
 HOUSE BILL 5850.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to property. 
 HOUSE BILL 5851.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning business 
transactions. 
 HOUSE BILL 5852.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning business 
transactions. 
 HOUSE BILL 5853.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to financial 
regulation. 
 HOUSE BILL 5854.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to financial 
regulation. 
 HOUSE BILL 5855.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning financial 
regulation. 
 HOUSE BILL 5856.  Introduced by , AN ACT in relation to financial regulation. 
 HOUSE BILL 5857.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to financial 
regulation. 
 HOUSE BILL 5858.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to gaming. 
 HOUSE BILL 5859.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to gaming. 
 HOUSE BILL 5860.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to gaming. 
 HOUSE BILL 5861.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to gaming. 
 HOUSE BILL 5862.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to gaming. 
 HOUSE BILL 5863.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to gaming. 
 HOUSE BILL 5864.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to gaming. 
 HOUSE BILL 5865.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to gaming. 
 HOUSE BILL 5866.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to gaming. 
 HOUSE BILL 5867.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning sex offender 
management. 
 HOUSE BILL 5868.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning sex offender 
management. 
 HOUSE BILL 5869.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning sex offender 
registration. 
 HOUSE BILL 5870.  Introduced by , AN ACT in relation to criminal law. 
 HOUSE BILL 5871.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to criminal law. 
 HOUSE BILL 5872.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT in relation to criminal law. 
 HOUSE BILL 5873.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning sex offender 
registration. 
 HOUSE BILL 5874.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning consumer 
protection. 
 HOUSE BILL 5875.  Introduced by , AN ACT in relation to business transactions. 
 HOUSE BILL 5876.  Introduced by , AN ACT concerning methamphetamine. 
 HOUSE BILL 5877.  Introduced by Representative Madigan, AN ACT concerning the regulation of 
professions. 
 HOUSE BILL 5878.  Introduced by Representatives Madigan - Chapa LaVia, AN ACT concerning 
veterans' affairs. 
 HOUSE BILL 5879.  Introduced by Representative Currie, AN ACT concerning charter schools. 
 HOUSE BILL 5880.  Introduced by Representative Currie, AN ACT regarding charter schools. 
 HOUSE BILL 5881.  Introduced by Representative Currie, AN ACT in relation to criminal procedure. 
 HOUSE BILL 5882.  Introduced by Representative Currie, AN ACT concerning criminal law. 
 HOUSE BILL 5883.  Introduced by , AN ACT concerning vehicles. 
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 HOUSE BILL 5884.  Introduced by Representative Nekritz, AN ACT concerning stormwater 
management. 
 HOUSE BILL 5885.  Introduced by Representative Nekritz, AN ACT concerning elections. 
 HOUSE BILL 5886.  Introduced by Representative Osterman, AN ACT in relation to public aid. 
 HOUSE BILL 5887.  Introduced by Representative Osterman, AN ACT concerning education. 
 HOUSE BILL 5888.  Introduced by Representative Osterman, AN ACT in relation to domestic 
violence. 
 HOUSE BILL 5889.  Introduced by Representatives Osterman - Coulson - Hamos - Feigenholtz, AN 
ACT concerning public aid. 
 HOUSE BILL 5890.  Introduced by Representative Saviano, AN ACT concerning professional 
regulation. 
 HOUSE BILL 5891.  Introduced by , AN ACT concerning professional regulation. 
 HOUSE BILL 5892.  Introduced by Representatives Bradley, Richard - Saviano, AN ACT concerning 
professional regulation. 
 HOUSE BILL 5893.  Introduced by Representative Hoffman, AN ACT concerning accounting. 
 HOUSE BILL 5894.  Introduced by Representatives McAuliffe - Saviano, AN ACT concerning 
professional regulation. 
 HOUSE BILL 5895.  Introduced by Representative Saviano, AN ACT concerning professional 
regulation. 
 HOUSE BILL 5896.  Introduced by Representative Brauer, AN ACT concerning appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 5897.  Introduced by Representative Brauer, AN ACT concerning state parks. 
 HOUSE BILL 5898.  Introduced by Representative Brauer, AN ACT concerning farm products. 
 HOUSE BILL 5899.  Introduced by Representative Brauer, AN ACT in relation to executive agencies. 
 HOUSE BILL 5900.  Introduced by Representative Brauer, AN ACT concerning natural resources. 
 HOUSE BILL 5901.  Introduced by Representative Brauer, AN ACT concerning agriculture. 
 HOUSE BILL 5902.  Introduced by Representative Brauer, AN ACT concerning State Fairs. 
 HOUSE BILL 5903.  Introduced by Representative Brauer, AN ACT in relation to tourism 
development. 
 HOUSE BILL 5904.  Introduced by Representative Brauer, AN ACT concerning tourism. 
 HOUSE BILL 5905.  Introduced by Representative Osterman, AN ACT in relation to education. 
 HOUSE BILL 5906.  Introduced by Representative Bradley, John, AN ACT concerning taxes. 
 HOUSE BILL 5907.  Introduced by Representative Phelps, AN ACT concerning alcoholic liquor. 
 HOUSE BILL 5908.  Introduced by Representative Grunloh, AN ACT creating the Southern Illinois 
Economic Development Authority. 
 HOUSE BILL 5909.  Introduced by Representative Rita, AN ACT in relation to gaming. 
 HOUSE BILL 5910.  Introduced by Representative Brauer, AN ACT concerning historic preservation. 
 HOUSE BILL 5911.  Introduced by Representative Brauer, AN ACT in relation to education. 
 HOUSE BILL 5912.  Introduced by Representative Brauer, AN ACT concerning special districts. 
 HOUSE BILL 5913.  Introduced by Representative Davis, Monique, AN ACT in relation to education. 
 HOUSE BILL 5914.  Introduced by Representative Davis, Monique, AN ACT concerning education. 
 HOUSE BILL 5915.  Introduced by Representative Nekritz, AN ACT concerning environmental 
protection. 
 HOUSE BILL 5916.  Introduced by Representatives Burke - Jones - Pihos - Nekritz - Coulson, AN 
ACT concerning property. 
 HOUSE BILL 5917.  Introduced by Representative Mendoza, AN ACT in relation to taxes. 
 HOUSE BILL 5918.  Introduced by Representative Mendoza, AN ACT in relation to taxes. 
 HOUSE BILL 5919.  Introduced by Representative Mendoza, AN ACT in relation to property taxes. 
 HOUSE BILL 5920.  Introduced by Representative Mendoza, AN ACT concerning property taxes. 
 HOUSE BILL 5921.  Introduced by Representative Mendoza, AN ACT in relation to property taxes. 
 HOUSE BILL 5922.  Introduced by Representative Mautino, AN ACT concerning insurance. 
 HOUSE BILL 5923.  Introduced by Representative Mautino, AN ACT in relation to insurance. 
 HOUSE BILL 5924.  Introduced by Representative Mautino, AN ACT concerning managed care. 
 HOUSE BILL 5925.  Introduced by Representative Mautino, AN ACT concerning insurance. 
 HOUSE BILL 5926.  Introduced by Representative Mautino, AN ACT concerning insurance. 
 HOUSE BILL 5927.  Introduced by Representative Mautino, AN ACT concerning insurance. 
 HOUSE BILL 5928.  Introduced by , AN ACT concerning insurance. 
 HOUSE BILL 5929.  Introduced by Representative Mautino, AN ACT concerning insurance. 
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 HOUSE BILL 5930.  Introduced by Representative Mautino, AN ACT concerning health maintenance 
organizations. 
 HOUSE BILL 5931.  Introduced by Representative Davis, Monique, AN ACT concerning juveniles. 
 HOUSE BILL 5932.  Introduced by Representative Davis, Monique, AN ACT in relation to minors. 
 HOUSE BILL 5933.  Introduced by Representative Davis, Monique, AN ACT in relation to financial 
regulation. 
 HOUSE BILL 5934.  Introduced by Representative Davis, Monique, AN ACT in relation to financial 
regulation. 
 HOUSE BILL 5935.  Introduced by Representative Davis, Monique, AN ACT relating to public 
utilities. 
 HOUSE BILL 5936.  Introduced by Representative Davis, Monique, AN ACT concerning public 
utilities. 
 HOUSE BILL 5937.  Introduced by Representative Saviano, AN ACT in relation to the regulation of 
professions. 
 HOUSE BILL 5938.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning transportation. 
 HOUSE BILL 5939.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning revenue. 
 HOUSE BILL 5940.  Introduced by , AN ACT concerning public employee benefits. 
 HOUSE BILL 5941.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning public employee 
benefits. 
 HOUSE BILL 5942.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning public employee 
benefits. 
 HOUSE BILL 5943.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning public employee 
benefits. 
 HOUSE BILL 5944.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to public employee 
benefits. 
 HOUSE BILL 5945.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to county government. 
 HOUSE BILL 5946.  Introduced by Representatives Cross - Hassert, AN ACT in relation to financial 
regulation. 
 HOUSE BILL 5947.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning State moneys. 
 HOUSE BILL 5948.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to property. 
 HOUSE BILL 5949.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to the State Treasurer. 
 HOUSE BILL 5950.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to State finances. 
 HOUSE BILL 5951.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to public employee 
benefits. 
 HOUSE BILL 5952.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to pensions. 
 HOUSE BILL 5953.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to public employee 
benefits. 
 HOUSE BILL 5954.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to public employee 
benefits. 
 HOUSE BILL 5955.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to State employees. 
 HOUSE BILL 5956.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to State employees. 
 HOUSE BILL 5957.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to environmental 
safety. 
 HOUSE BILL 5958.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to environmental 
safety. 
 HOUSE BILL 5959.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning environmental 
protection. 
 HOUSE BILL 5960.  Introduced by , AN ACT concerning environmental protection. 
 HOUSE BILL 5961.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning telecommunications. 
 HOUSE BILL 5962.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning telecommunications. 
 HOUSE BILL 5963.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT relating to telecommunications. 
 HOUSE BILL 5964.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT relating to telecommunications. 
 HOUSE BILL 5965.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning utilities. 
 HOUSE BILL 5966.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning public utilities. 
 HOUSE BILL 5967.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to public utilities. 
 HOUSE BILL 5968.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to public utilities. 
 HOUSE BILL 5969.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning utilities. 
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 HOUSE BILL 5970.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to utilities. 
 HOUSE BILL 5971.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to public aid. 
 HOUSE BILL 5972.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning senior pharmaceutical 
assistance. 
 HOUSE BILL 5973.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning senior pharmaceutical 
assistance. 
 HOUSE BILL 5974.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to the Secretary of 
State. 
 HOUSE BILL 5975.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to State procurement. 
 HOUSE BILL 5976.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning the Attorney General. 
 HOUSE BILL 5977.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to State procurement. 
 HOUSE BILL 5978.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning taxes. 
 HOUSE BILL 5979.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to health care. 
 HOUSE BILL 5980.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning emergency 
management. 
 HOUSE BILL 5981.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning public health. 
 HOUSE BILL 5982.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to executive agencies. 
 HOUSE BILL 5983.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning human services. 
 HOUSE BILL 5984.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to human services. 
 HOUSE BILL 5985.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to public health. 
 HOUSE BILL 5986.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to public health. 
 HOUSE BILL 5987.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to health care. 
 HOUSE BILL 5988.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning public safety. 
 HOUSE BILL 5989.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning environmental safety. 
 HOUSE BILL 5990.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning public health. 
 HOUSE BILL 5991.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning public health. 
 HOUSE BILL 5992.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning public health. 
 HOUSE BILL 5993.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to public aid. 
 HOUSE BILL 5994.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to public aid. 
 HOUSE BILL 5995.  Introduced by , AN ACT concerning public aid. 
 HOUSE BILL 5996.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to public aid. 
 HOUSE BILL 5997.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to health care. 
 HOUSE BILL 5998.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning citizen benefits. 
 HOUSE BILL 5999.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to senior citizens and 
disabled persons. 
 HOUSE BILL 6000.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to executive agencies. 
 HOUSE BILL 6001.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to executive agencies. 
 HOUSE BILL 6002.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to gambling. 
 HOUSE BILL 6003.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to gaming. 
 HOUSE BILL 6004.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to gaming. 
 HOUSE BILL 6005.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to gaming. 
 HOUSE BILL 6006.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to gaming. 
 HOUSE BILL 6007.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to gaming. 
 HOUSE BILL 6008.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to gaming. 
 HOUSE BILL 6009.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to gaming. 
 HOUSE BILL 6010.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to State employees. 
 HOUSE BILL 6011.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning insurance. 
 HOUSE BILL 6012.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning the Comprehensive 
Health Insurance Plan. 
 HOUSE BILL 6013.  Introduced by , AN ACT in relation to insurance. 
 HOUSE BILL 6014.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to the State 
Comptroller. 
 HOUSE BILL 6015.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to the State Treasurer. 
 HOUSE BILL 6016.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning education. 
 HOUSE BILL 6017.  Introduced by , AN ACT concerning education. 
 HOUSE BILL 6018.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning education. 
 HOUSE BILL 6019.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning education. 
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 HOUSE BILL 6020.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT relating to education. 
 HOUSE BILL 6021.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT relating to education. 
 HOUSE BILL 6022.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT regarding education. 
 HOUSE BILL 6023.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning education. 
 HOUSE BILL 6024.  Introduced by , AN ACT concerning taxes. 
 HOUSE BILL 6025.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT regarding schools. 
 HOUSE BILL 6026.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to education. 
 HOUSE BILL 6027.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to education. 
 HOUSE BILL 6028.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning schools. 
 HOUSE BILL 6029.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to education. 
 HOUSE BILL 6030.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning education. 
 HOUSE BILL 6031.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to taxation. 
 HOUSE BILL 6032.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning utility taxes. 
 HOUSE BILL 6033.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to taxation. 
 HOUSE BILL 6034.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to taxation. 
 HOUSE BILL 6035.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning taxes. 
 HOUSE BILL 6036.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to taxes. 
 HOUSE BILL 6037.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to taxes. 
 HOUSE BILL 6038.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to taxes. 
 HOUSE BILL 6039.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to taxes. 
 HOUSE BILL 6040.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to taxes. 
 HOUSE BILL 6041.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to taxes. 
 HOUSE BILL 6042.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning property tax relief. 
 HOUSE BILL 6043.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to income taxes. 
 HOUSE BILL 6044.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to taxes. 
 HOUSE BILL 6045.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to property taxes. 
 HOUSE BILL 6046.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to taxes. 
 HOUSE BILL 6047.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning taxes. 
 HOUSE BILL 6048.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT with respect to utility taxes. 
 HOUSE BILL 6049.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning taxation. 
 HOUSE BILL 6050.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to utility taxes. 
 HOUSE BILL 6051.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning taxes. 
 HOUSE BILL 6052.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT with respect to taxation. 
 HOUSE BILL 6053.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to taxation. 
 HOUSE BILL 6054.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning taxes. 
 HOUSE BILL 6055.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT related to taxation. 
 HOUSE BILL 6056.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning taxes. 
 HOUSE BILL 6057.  Introduced by , AN ACT concerning economic development. 
 HOUSE BILL 6058.  Introduced by , AN ACT concerning education. 
 HOUSE BILL 6059.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT relating to education. 
 HOUSE BILL 6060.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT relating to education. 
 HOUSE BILL 6061.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning education. 
 HOUSE BILL 6062.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT relating to education. 
 HOUSE BILL 6063.  Introduced by , AN ACT concerning education. 
 HOUSE BILL 6064.  Introduced by , AN ACT concerning education. 
 HOUSE BILL 6065.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to child care. 
 HOUSE BILL 6066.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to child care. 
 HOUSE BILL 6067.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning child care. 
 HOUSE BILL 6068.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to health. 
 HOUSE BILL 6069.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to housing. 
 HOUSE BILL 6070.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning urban problems. 
 HOUSE BILL 6071.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning redevelopment. 
 HOUSE BILL 6072.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning land management. 
 HOUSE BILL 6073.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning wastewater disposal. 
 HOUSE BILL 6074.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning property. 
 HOUSE BILL 6075.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning conservation. 
 HOUSE BILL 6076.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning civil liabilities. 
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 HOUSE BILL 6077.  Introduced by , AN ACT concerning finance. 
 HOUSE BILL 6078.  Introduced by , AN ACT in relation to economic development. 
 HOUSE BILL 6079.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning audits. 
 HOUSE BILL 6080.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to economic 
development. 
 HOUSE BILL 6081.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to housing. 
 HOUSE BILL 6082.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to urban problems. 
 HOUSE BILL 6083.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT with regard to higher education. 
 HOUSE BILL 6084.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT respecting higher education. 
 HOUSE BILL 6085.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT respecting higher education. 
 HOUSE BILL 6086.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT with respect to higher education. 
 HOUSE BILL 6087.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT with respect to higher education. 
 HOUSE BILL 6088.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT respecting higher education. 
 HOUSE BILL 6089.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT with respect to higher education. 
 HOUSE BILL 6090.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT respecting higher education. 
 HOUSE BILL 6091.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to education. 
 HOUSE BILL 6092.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning higher education. 
 HOUSE BILL 6093.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning higher education. 
 HOUSE BILL 6094.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT relating to higher education. 
 HOUSE BILL 6095.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to education. 
 HOUSE BILL 6096.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT relating to higher education. 
 HOUSE BILL 6097.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to higher education. 
 HOUSE BILL 6098.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to education. 
 HOUSE BILL 6099.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to higher education. 
 HOUSE BILL 6100.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning employment. 
 HOUSE BILL 6101.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning employment. 
 HOUSE BILL 6102.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning employment. 
 HOUSE BILL 6103.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to employment. 
 HOUSE BILL 6104.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to health in the 
workplace. 
 HOUSE BILL 6105.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to health in the 
workplace. 
 HOUSE BILL 6106.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to health in the 
workplace. 
 HOUSE BILL 6107.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to unemployment 
insurance. 
 HOUSE BILL 6108.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to unemployment 
insurance. 
 HOUSE BILL 6109.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to executive agencies. 
 HOUSE BILL 6110.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning labor. 
 HOUSE BILL 6111.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to labor relations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6112.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to education. 
 HOUSE BILL 6113.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to employment. 
 HOUSE BILL 6114.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning employment. 
 HOUSE BILL 6115.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning employment. 
 HOUSE BILL 6116.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning employment. 
 HOUSE BILL 6117.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to veterans. 
 HOUSE BILL 6118.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning military leave of 
absence. 
 HOUSE BILL 6119.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning the military. 
 HOUSE BILL 6120.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning military property. 
 HOUSE BILL 6121.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning education. 
 HOUSE BILL 6122.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to executive agencies. 
 HOUSE BILL 6123.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to veterans homes. 
 HOUSE BILL 6124.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning the National Home for 
Disabled Volunteer Soldiers. 
 HOUSE BILL 6125.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning municipalities. 
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 HOUSE BILL 6126.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to veterans. 
 HOUSE BILL 6127.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to veterans. 
 HOUSE BILL 6128.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning vehicles. 
 HOUSE BILL 6129.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning veterans. 
 HOUSE BILL 6130.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning veterans. 
 HOUSE BILL 6131.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT respecting schools. 
 HOUSE BILL 6132.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT respecting schools. 
 HOUSE BILL 6133.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to property taxes. 
 HOUSE BILL 6134.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT respecting schools. 
 HOUSE BILL 6135.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to taxes. 
 HOUSE BILL 6136.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT relating to schools. 
 HOUSE BILL 6137.  Introduced by , AN ACT regarding schools. 
 HOUSE BILL 6138.  Introduced by , AN ACT regarding schools. 
 HOUSE BILL 6139.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT regarding schools. 
 HOUSE BILL 6140.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT relating to schools. 
 HOUSE BILL 6141.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT relating to schools. 
 HOUSE BILL 6142.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to education. 
 HOUSE BILL 6143.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to education. 
 HOUSE BILL 6144.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to teacher certification. 
 HOUSE BILL 6145.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to education. 
 HOUSE BILL 6146.  Introduced by , AN ACT regarding schools. 
 HOUSE BILL 6147.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT regarding schools. 
 HOUSE BILL 6148.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT regarding schools. 
 HOUSE BILL 6149.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to education. 
 HOUSE BILL 6150.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to schools. 
 HOUSE BILL 6151.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to schools. 
 HOUSE BILL 6152.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to children. 
 HOUSE BILL 6153.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning health services. 
 HOUSE BILL 6154.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to health. 
 HOUSE BILL 6155.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to mental health. 
 HOUSE BILL 6156.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning mental health and 
developmental disabilities. 
 HOUSE BILL 6157.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to health. 
 HOUSE BILL 6158.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to health. 
 HOUSE BILL 6159.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to children. 
 HOUSE BILL 6160.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to health. 
 HOUSE BILL 6161.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to health. 
 HOUSE BILL 6162.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to health. 
 HOUSE BILL 6163.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to health. 
 HOUSE BILL 6164.  Introduced by , AN ACT in relation to aging. 
 HOUSE BILL 6165.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to health. 
 HOUSE BILL 6166.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to health. 
 HOUSE BILL 6167.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to health. 
 HOUSE BILL 6168.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to health facilities. 
 HOUSE BILL 6169.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning mental health. 
 HOUSE BILL 6170.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to health. 
 HOUSE BILL 6171.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning public safety. 
 HOUSE BILL 6172.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning public health. 
 HOUSE BILL 6173.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to health. 
 HOUSE BILL 6174.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning agriculture. 
 HOUSE BILL 6175.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to aquatic life. 
 HOUSE BILL 6176.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning natural resources. 
 HOUSE BILL 6177.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning property. 
 HOUSE BILL 6178.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to agriculture. 
 HOUSE BILL 6179.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to gaming. 
 HOUSE BILL 6180.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to agriculture. 
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 HOUSE BILL 6181.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to environmental 
safety. 
 HOUSE BILL 6182.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning grain. 
 HOUSE BILL 6183.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to agriculture. 
 HOUSE BILL 6184.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning finance. 
 HOUSE BILL 6185.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning agriculture. 
 HOUSE BILL 6186.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to wildlife. 
 HOUSE BILL 6187.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to animals. 
 HOUSE BILL 6188.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to animals. 
 HOUSE BILL 6189.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning family farmers. 
 HOUSE BILL 6190.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning professional 
regulation. 
 HOUSE BILL 6191.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning conservation. 
 HOUSE BILL 6192.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning alternate fuels. 
 HOUSE BILL 6193.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to taxation. 
 HOUSE BILL 6194.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning animal welfare. 
 HOUSE BILL 6195.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning water. 
 HOUSE BILL 6196.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning criminal law. 
 HOUSE BILL 6197.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to executive agencies. 
 HOUSE BILL 6198.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning agriculture. 
 HOUSE BILL 6199.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning wetlands. 
 HOUSE BILL 6200.  Introduced by , AN ACT regarding vehicles. 
 HOUSE BILL 6201.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning agriculture. 
 HOUSE BILL 6202.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning public health. 
 HOUSE BILL 6203.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning agriculture. 
 HOUSE BILL 6204.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to driver licensing. 
 HOUSE BILL 6205.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to highways. 
 HOUSE BILL 6206.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning vehicles. 
 HOUSE BILL 6207.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to transportation. 
 HOUSE BILL 6208.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to State finance. 
 HOUSE BILL 6209.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning highways. 
 HOUSE BILL 6210.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in regard to vehicles. 
 HOUSE BILL 6211.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT with regard to vehicles. 
 HOUSE BILL 6212.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT regarding vehicles. 
 HOUSE BILL 6213.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT with regard to vehicles. 
 HOUSE BILL 6214.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT regarding vehicles. 
 HOUSE BILL 6215.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to boats. 
 HOUSE BILL 6216.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in regard to highways. 
 HOUSE BILL 6217.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to airports. 
 HOUSE BILL 6218.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning airports. 
 HOUSE BILL 6219.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning airports. 
 HOUSE BILL 6220.  Introduced by , AN ACT in regard to vehicles. 
 HOUSE BILL 6221.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning vehicles. 
 HOUSE BILL 6222.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to transportation. 
 HOUSE BILL 6223.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT with regard to vehicles. 
 HOUSE BILL 6224.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT regarding vehicles. 
 HOUSE BILL 6225.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to highways. 
 HOUSE BILL 6226.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to vehicles. 
 HOUSE BILL 6227.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in regard to vehicles. 
 HOUSE BILL 6228.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in regard to highways. 
 HOUSE BILL 6229.  Introduced by , AN ACT in relation to transportation. 
 HOUSE BILL 6230.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning airports. 
 HOUSE BILL 6231.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to transportation. 
 HOUSE BILL 6232.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to transportation. 
 HOUSE BILL 6233.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT regarding transportation. 
 HOUSE BILL 6234.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning elections. 
 HOUSE BILL 6235.  Introduced by , AN ACT in relation to civil immunities. 
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 HOUSE BILL 6236.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning child care. 
 HOUSE BILL 6237.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to estates. 
 HOUSE BILL 6238.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning condominiums. 
 HOUSE BILL 6239.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to civil immunities. 
 HOUSE BILL 6240.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to civil immunities. 
 HOUSE BILL 6241.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning the courts. 
 HOUSE BILL 6242.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to family law. 
 HOUSE BILL 6243.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning family law. 
 HOUSE BILL 6244.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning real property. 
 HOUSE BILL 6245.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to families. 
 HOUSE BILL 6246.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning property. 
 HOUSE BILL 6247.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to real property. 
 HOUSE BILL 6248.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning family law. 
 HOUSE BILL 6249.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning child support. 
 HOUSE BILL 6250.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to child support. 
 HOUSE BILL 6251.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to civil liability. 
 HOUSE BILL 6252.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to liens. 
 HOUSE BILL 6253.  Introduced by , AN ACT in relation to property. 
 HOUSE BILL 6254.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning family law. 
 HOUSE BILL 6255.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to real property. 
 HOUSE BILL 6256.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to real property. 
 HOUSE BILL 6257.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning liens. 
 HOUSE BILL 6258.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to insurance. 
 HOUSE BILL 6259.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to child care. 
 HOUSE BILL 6260.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning juveniles. 
 HOUSE BILL 6261.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to public aid. 
 HOUSE BILL 6262.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to human services. 
 HOUSE BILL 6263.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to minors. 
 HOUSE BILL 6264.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning liens. 
 HOUSE BILL 6265.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to child support. 
 HOUSE BILL 6266.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to open meetings. 
 HOUSE BILL 6267.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to public bodies. 
 HOUSE BILL 6268.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to freedom of 
information. 
 HOUSE BILL 6269.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to freedom of 
information. 
 HOUSE BILL 6270.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning freedom of 
information. 
 HOUSE BILL 6271.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to family law. 
 HOUSE BILL 6272.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT relating to children's health 
insurance. 
 HOUSE BILL 6273.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning adoption. 
 HOUSE BILL 6274.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to human rights. 
 HOUSE BILL 6275.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning motor vehicles. 
 HOUSE BILL 6276.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning commercial 
transactions. 
 HOUSE BILL 6277.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT relating to commercial 
transactions. 
 HOUSE BILL 6278.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning family law. 
 HOUSE BILL 6279.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning family law. 
 HOUSE BILL 6280.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning the courts. 
 HOUSE BILL 6281.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning probate law. 
 HOUSE BILL 6282.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to civil procedure. 
 HOUSE BILL 6283.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning health care. 
 HOUSE BILL 6284.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to trusts. 
 HOUSE BILL 6285.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning trusts. 
 HOUSE BILL 6286.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning child custody. 
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 HOUSE BILL 6287.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning liens. 
 HOUSE BILL 6288.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning anatomical gifts. 
 HOUSE BILL 6289.  Introduced by , AN ACT in relation to civil procedure. 
 HOUSE BILL 6290.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to civil procedure. 
 HOUSE BILL 6291.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to civil procedure. 
 HOUSE BILL 6292.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to civil procedure. 
 HOUSE BILL 6293.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to civil procedure. 
 HOUSE BILL 6294.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning civil procedure. 
 HOUSE BILL 6295.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to civil procedure. 
 HOUSE BILL 6296.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to insurance. 
 HOUSE BILL 6297.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning insurance. 
 HOUSE BILL 6298.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning health benefits. 
 HOUSE BILL 6299.  Introduced by , AN ACT in relation to insurance. 
 HOUSE BILL 6300.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to insurance. 
 
 HOUSE BILL 6301.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning insurance. 
 HOUSE BILL 6302.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning insurance. 
 HOUSE BILL 6303.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning insurance. 
 HOUSE BILL 6304.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning insurance. 
 HOUSE BILL 6305.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to State employees. 
 HOUSE BILL 6306.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning insurance. 
 HOUSE BILL 6307.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to insurance. 
 HOUSE BILL 6308.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning the Comprehensive 
Health Insurance Plan. 
 HOUSE BILL 6309.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning professional 
regulation. 
 HOUSE BILL 6310.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning professional 
regulation. 
 HOUSE BILL 6311.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to the regulation of 
professions. 
 HOUSE BILL 6312.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning professional 
regulation. 
 HOUSE BILL 6313.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning professional 
regulation. 
 HOUSE BILL 6314.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning the regulation of 
professions. 
 HOUSE BILL 6315.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning child care. 
 HOUSE BILL 6316.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning professional 
regulation. 
 HOUSE BILL 6317.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to the regulation of 
professions. 
 HOUSE BILL 6318.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to the regulation of 
professions. 
 HOUSE BILL 6319.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning professional 
regulation. 
 HOUSE BILL 6320.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to the regulation of 
professions. 
 HOUSE BILL 6321.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to the regulation of 
professions. 
 HOUSE BILL 6322.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning professional 
regulation. 
 HOUSE BILL 6323.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning professional 
regulation. 
 HOUSE BILL 6324.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning professional 
regulation. 
 HOUSE BILL 6325.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning the regulation of 
professions. 
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 HOUSE BILL 6326.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning the regulation of 
professions. 
 HOUSE BILL 6327.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to the regulation of 
professions. 
 HOUSE BILL 6328.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning roofing. 
 HOUSE BILL 6329.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to the regulation of 
professions. 
 HOUSE BILL 6330.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to the regulation of 
professions. 
 HOUSE BILL 6331.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning professional 
regulation. 
 HOUSE BILL 6332.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning professional 
regulation. 
 HOUSE BILL 6333.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning professional 
regulation. 
 HOUSE BILL 6334.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT regarding professional regulation. 
 HOUSE BILL 6335.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning professional 
regulation. 
 HOUSE BILL 6336.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to the regulation of 
professions. 
 HOUSE BILL 6337.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning the regulation of 
professions. 
 HOUSE BILL 6338.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to the regulation of 
professions. 
 HOUSE BILL 6339.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to the regulation of 
professions. 
 HOUSE BILL 6340.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning the regulation of 
professions. 
 HOUSE BILL 6341.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to the regulation of 
professions. 
 HOUSE BILL 6342.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to the regulation of 
professions. 
 HOUSE BILL 6343.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning accounting. 
 HOUSE BILL 6344.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to the regulation of 
professions. 
 HOUSE BILL 6345.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning the regulation of 
professions. 
 HOUSE BILL 6346.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to the regulation of 
professions. 
 HOUSE BILL 6347.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to the regulation of 
professions. 
 HOUSE BILL 6348.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to the regulation of 
professions. 
 HOUSE BILL 6349.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning speech. 
 HOUSE BILL 6350.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning the regulation of 
professions. 
 HOUSE BILL 6351.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning perfusionists. 
 HOUSE BILL 6352.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning veterinary medicine. 
 HOUSE BILL 6353.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning professional 
regulation. 
 HOUSE BILL 6354.  Introduced by , AN ACT concerning aging. 
 HOUSE BILL 6355.  Introduced by , AN ACT in relation to aging. 
 HOUSE BILL 6356.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to aging. 
 HOUSE BILL 6357.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to alcohol. 
 HOUSE BILL 6358.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to alcohol. 
 HOUSE BILL 6359.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT regarding boats. 
 HOUSE BILL 6360.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning business transactions. 
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 HOUSE BILL 6361.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to amusement rides. 
 HOUSE BILL 6362.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to financial regulation. 
 HOUSE BILL 6363.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to business 
transactions. 
 HOUSE BILL 6364.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning consumer protection. 
 HOUSE BILL 6365.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning telephone solicitation. 
 HOUSE BILL 6366.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning fireworks. 
 HOUSE BILL 6367.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning consumer protection. 
 HOUSE BILL 6368.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to business 
transactions. 
 HOUSE BILL 6369.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to financial regulation. 
 HOUSE BILL 6370.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning residential mortgages. 
 HOUSE BILL 6371.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to financial regulation. 
 HOUSE BILL 6372.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to financial regulation. 
 HOUSE BILL 6373.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to financial regulation. 
 HOUSE BILL 6374.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to financial regulation. 
 HOUSE BILL 6375.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning financial regulation. 
 HOUSE BILL 6376.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to economic 
development. 
 HOUSE BILL 6377.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to economic 
development. 
 HOUSE BILL 6378.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to executive agencies. 
 HOUSE BILL 6379.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to executive agencies. 
 HOUSE BILL 6380.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning executive agencies. 
 HOUSE BILL 6381.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning executive agencies. 
 HOUSE BILL 6382.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning juveniles. 
 HOUSE BILL 6383.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to minors. 
 HOUSE BILL 6384.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to minors. 
 HOUSE BILL 6385.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to county government. 
 HOUSE BILL 6386.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning ethics. 
 HOUSE BILL 6387.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to elections. 
 HOUSE BILL 6388.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to elections. 
 HOUSE BILL 6389.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to presidential electors. 
 HOUSE BILL 6390.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to elections. 
 HOUSE BILL 6391.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning economic 
development. 
 HOUSE BILL 6392.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to taxation. 
 HOUSE BILL 6393.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to the Metropolitan 
Water Reclamation District. 
 HOUSE BILL 6394.  Introduced by , AN ACT concerning local government. 
 HOUSE BILL 6395.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to government records. 
 HOUSE BILL 6396.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning local government. 
 HOUSE BILL 6397.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to the Metropolitan 
Water Reclamation District. 
 HOUSE BILL 6398.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to the Metropolitan 
Water Reclamation District. 
 HOUSE BILL 6399.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning local government. 
 HOUSE BILL 6400.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to units of local 
government. 
 HOUSE BILL 6401.  Introduced by , AN ACT in relation to local governments. 
 HOUSE BILL 6402.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to the Metropolitan 
Pier and Exposition Authority. 
 HOUSE BILL 6403.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning conservation. 
 HOUSE BILL 6404.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to townships. 
 HOUSE BILL 6405.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to townships. 
 HOUSE BILL 6406.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to townships. 
 HOUSE BILL 6407.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to townships. 
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 HOUSE BILL 6408.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning certain taxes. 
 HOUSE BILL 6409.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to local government. 
 HOUSE BILL 6410.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning certain taxes. 
 HOUSE BILL 6411.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to criminal law. 
 HOUSE BILL 6412.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to criminal law. 
 HOUSE BILL 6413.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to criminal law. 
 HOUSE BILL 6414.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to criminal law. 
 HOUSE BILL 6415.  Introduced by , AN ACT in relation to criminal law. 
 HOUSE BILL 6416.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning criminal law. 
 HOUSE BILL 6417.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to criminal law. 
 HOUSE BILL 6418.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning corrections. 
 HOUSE BILL 6419.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning criminal law. 
 HOUSE BILL 6420.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning criminal law. 
 HOUSE BILL 6421.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to criminal law. 
 HOUSE BILL 6422.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to criminal law. 
 HOUSE BILL 6423.  Introduced by , AN ACT concerning criminal law. 
 HOUSE BILL 6424.  Introduced by , AN ACT in relation to criminal law. 
 HOUSE BILL 6425.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to the elderly. 
 HOUSE BILL 6426.  Introduced by , AN ACT in relation to county government. 
 HOUSE BILL 6427.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to county government. 
 HOUSE BILL 6428.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to county government. 
 HOUSE BILL 6429.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to county government. 
 HOUSE BILL 6430.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to county government. 
 HOUSE BILL 6431.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to civil procedure. 
 HOUSE BILL 6432.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to civil procedure. 
 HOUSE BILL 6433.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to civil procedure. 
 HOUSE BILL 6434.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to municipal 
government. 
 HOUSE BILL 6435.  Introduced by , AN ACT in relation to municipal government. 
 HOUSE BILL 6436.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to municipal 
government. 
 HOUSE BILL 6437.  Introduced by , AN ACT in relation to municipal government. 
 HOUSE BILL 6438.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning local government. 
 HOUSE BILL 6439.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to airports. 
 HOUSE BILL 6440.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning public buildings. 
 HOUSE BILL 6441.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6442.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6443.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6444.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6445.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6446.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6447.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6448.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6449.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6450.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6451.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6452.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6453.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6454.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6455.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6456.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6457.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6458.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6459.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6460.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6461.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6462.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
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 HOUSE BILL 6463.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6464.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6465.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6466.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6467.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6468.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6469.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6470.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6471.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6472.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6473.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6474.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6475.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6476.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6477.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6478.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6479.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6480.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6481.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6482.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6483.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6484.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6485.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6486.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6487.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6488.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6489.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6490.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6491.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6492.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6493.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6494.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6495.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6496.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning bonds. 
 HOUSE BILL 6497.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning bonds. 
 HOUSE BILL 6498.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning bonds. 
 HOUSE BILL 6499.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning bonds. 
 HOUSE BILL 6500.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6501.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6502.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6503.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6504.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6505.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6506.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6507.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6508.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6509.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6510.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6511.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6512.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6513.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6514.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6515.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6516.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6517.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6518.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6519.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
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 HOUSE BILL 6520.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6521.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6522.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6523.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6524.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6525.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6526.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6527.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6528.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6529.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6530.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6531.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6532.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6533.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6534.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6535.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6536.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6537.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6538.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6539.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6540.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT making appropriations. 
 HOUSE BILL 6541.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT to amend the State Finance Act. 
 HOUSE BILL 6542.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to State finance. 
 HOUSE BILL 6543.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning the State budget. 
 HOUSE BILL 6544.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning the State budget. 
 HOUSE BILL 6545.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT in relation to health care delivery 
and civil actions, which may be referred to as the Medical Liability Crisis and Access to Care Law of 2004. 
 HOUSE BILL 6546.  Introduced by , AN ACT concerning civil procedure. 
 HOUSE BILL 6547.  Introduced by , AN ACT concerning expert witnesses. 
 HOUSE BILL 6548.  Introduced by Representative Cross, AN ACT concerning civil procedure. 
 HOUSE BILL 6549.  Introduced by , AN ACT concerning arbitration. 
 HOUSE BILL 6550.  Introduced by , AN ACT concerning verdicts. 
 HOUSE BILL 6551.  Introduced by , AN ACT concerning medical clinics. 
 HOUSE BILL 6552.  Introduced by , AN ACT concerning loan repayment assistance for physicians. 
 HOUSE BILL 6553.  Introduced by Representatives Coulson - Lindner - Pritchard - Munson - Bassi, 
Gordon, Flider, Jakobsson, Pihos, Kosel, Bellock, Lyons, Eileen, Biggins, Dunn, Winters, Moffitt, Mathias, 
Sullivan, Phelps, Millner and  Bost, AN ACT to amend the Illinois Civil Administrative Code. 
 HOUSE BILL 6554.  Introduced by , AN ACT concerning public aid. 
 HOUSE BILL 6555.  Introduced by Representative Nekritz, AN ACT concerning environmental 
protection. 
 HOUSE BILL 6556.  Introduced by , AN ACT concerning business practices. 
 HOUSE BILL 6557.  Introduced by Representative Rose, AN ACT concerning vehicles. 
 HOUSE BILL 6558.  Introduced by Representative Coulson, AN ACT concerning civil liability. 
 HOUSE BILL 6559.  Introduced by Representative Ryg, AN ACT concerning funding for addiction 
programs. 
 HOUSE BILL 6560.  Introduced by Representative Ryg, AN ACT concerning the treatment of 
substance abuse. 
 HOUSE BILL 6561.  Introduced by Representative Dunn, AN ACT concerning tax deferral. 
 HOUSE BILL 6562.  Introduced by Representative Nekritz, AN ACT in relation to transportation. 
 HOUSE BILL 6563.  Introduced by , AN ACT concerning estates. 
 HOUSE BILL 6564.  Introduced by Representative Currie, AN ACT concerning adoption. 
 HOUSE BILL 6565.  Introduced by Representative Parke, AN ACT concerning fraud. 
 HOUSE BILL 6566.  Introduced by Representative Jakobsson, AN ACT concerning taxes. 
 HOUSE BILL 6567.  Introduced by Representative Rita, AN ACT concerning transportation. 
 HOUSE BILL 6568.  Introduced by Representative Rita, AN ACT in relation to vehicles. 
 HOUSE BILL 6569.  Introduced by Representative Molaro, AN ACT in relation to gaming. 
 HOUSE BILL 6570.  Introduced by Representative Molaro, AN ACT concerning livestock. 
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 HOUSE BILL 6571.  Introduced by Representative McKeon, AN ACT concerning business 
transactions. 
 HOUSE BILL 6572.  Introduced by Representative Jakobsson, AN ACT concerning education. 
 HOUSE BILL 6573.  Introduced by Representative Jakobsson, AN ACT concerning data security. 
 HOUSE BILL 6574.  Introduced by Representative Jakobsson, AN ACT concerning freedom of 
information. 
 HOUSE BILL 6575.  Introduced by Representative Davis, Monique, AN ACT concerning criminal 
law. 
 HOUSE BILL 6576.  Introduced by Representative Davis, Monique, AN ACT concerning the 
regulation of cable television. 
 HOUSE BILL 6577.  Introduced by Representative Feigenholtz, AN ACT concerning drugs. 
 

 
AGREED RESOLUTIONS 

 
 The following resolutions were offered and placed on the Calendar on the order of Agreed Resolutions. 
 

HOUSE RESOLUTION 650 
 
 Offered by Representative Daniels: 
  
    WHEREAS, The members of the Illinois House of Representatives offer our sincere congratulations to 
William and Charlotte Ralston for being the recipients of the Elmhurst Jaycees' 2004 Distinguished Service
Award; and   
    WHEREAS, Bill and Charlotte have been committed to each other and their community for more than
50 years; and   
    WHEREAS, Bill and Charlotte are residents of Elmhurst who have given their time and energy to
improve the community; and   
    WHEREAS, The Ralstons have been active members of the First Congregational Church of Christ since
1960; and   
    WHEREAS, Bill served three three-year terms on the Diaconate, three three-year terms on the Board of 
Trustees, and serves as an usher and greeter at the church; and   
    WHEREAS, Charlotte serves as the Chairman of the Library Committee at the Church; and   
    WHEREAS, Bill was a Navy pilot in World War II and flew Lockheed PV-1 Ventura bombers from 
1942 to 1946; and   
    WHEREAS, He also served as the Crew Chief for the 146th Bomber Squadron and saw action in the
South Pacific; and   
    WHEREAS, Since serving his country in battle, Bill has been a tireless supporter of all veterans through
his Life Membership of both Elmhurst American Legion T.H.B. Post 187 and Elmhurst Veterans of
Foreign Wars Walter A. Glos Post 2048; and   
    WHEREAS, Charlotte is a member of the Elmhurst American Legion Auxiliary Sunshine and Memorial
Committee, which sends cards and gifts to Legion members who are ill; and   
    WHEREAS, Bill is the founding member of the Elmhurst Veterans Memorial Commission and played a
key role in the creation of the Elmhurst Veterans Memorial in Wilder Park; and   
    WHEREAS, He was appointed in 1988 to a position with the Selective Service System by former
Governor James R. Thompson, and he currently serves as Chairman of the DuPage County Area; and   
    WHEREAS, Bill has also served as an Addison Township Precinct Committeeman for 16 years; and   
    WHEREAS, The Ralstons created, painted, and installed 40 wooden crosses at the Elmhurst Veterans
Memorial as a small Arlington cemetery to help remember those who have died for their country; and   
    WHEREAS, The Ralstons have constantly put the needs of others above their own; and   
    WHEREAS, Their dedication to community service is a source of inspiration to the entire community
and State; therefore, be it   
    RESOLVED, BY THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES OF THE NINETY-THIRD GENERAL 
ASSEMBLY OF THE STATE OF ILLINOIS, that we offer our congratulations to William and Charlotte
Ralston for being the recipients of the Elmhurst Jaycees' 2004 Distinguished Service Award; and be it 
further   
    RESOLVED, That a suitable copy of this resolution be presented to William and Charlotte Ralston as an
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expression of our esteem.  
 
  

HOUSE RESOLUTION 651 
 
 Offered by Representative Rita: 
  
    WHEREAS, It has come to the attention of the members of the House of Representatives of the State of
Illinois that a celebration has been held in honor of the 100th birthday of the late Colonel John C. Robinson
Jr.; and   
    WHEREAS, John Charles Robinson Jr. was born on November 26, 1903, in Carrabelle, Florida, to John
Sr. and Celeste Robinson; he was reared and schooled in Gulfport, Mississippi; he had one sister, Bertha 
Robinson-Stokes; and  
    WHEREAS, Colonel Robinson was excited about airplanes from the time that he saw his first one as a
youngster near a port in his hometown of Gulfport, Mississippi; after finishing high school, he graduated 
with a diploma in Auto Mechanics in 1924 from the University at Tuskegee; and  
    WHEREAS, Colonel Robinson, through a turn of events, attended Curtiss Wright Aviation University in
Chicago with his partner, famed African-American pioneer aviator Cornelius R. Coffey; they were the first 
African-American men in the U.S. to be trained and certified as pilots and airplane mechanics from a
government approved school of aviation; and  
    WHEREAS, The two men later cofounded and built the first African-American airport in the United 
States in Robbins in 1931; in 1934, he flew with his partner to Tuskegee Institute in Alabama to introduce a
plan to start an aviation program there, which later developed into the famed Tuskegee Airmen; and  
    WHEREAS, In 1935, Colonel Robinson went to Ethiopia to become the personal pilot for H.R.H. Haile
Selassie, the Emperor of Ethiopia, and was made a full Colonel in charge of flight training and mechanical
training of the Ethiopian Air Force; and  
    WHEREAS, In 1936, Colonel Robinson returned to Chicago and became the personal pilot for Annie
Turnbo-Malone, the self-made multi-millionaire; Ms. Turnbo-Malone allowed Colonel Robinson to use 
part of her property to house the private "Robinson Aviation School", where he taught African-American 
men and women the skills of flying airplanes and the mechanical skills to build and maintain airplanes;   
    WHEREAS, In 1939, Colonel Robinson received advanced training in mechanical aviation at Chanute
Air Field in Rantoul, where he also instructed some of the first African-American students from Tuskegee 
in flying airplanes as part of the now famous 99th Pursuit Squadron (Tuskegee Airmen); and  
    WHEREAS, In 1941, at the request of Emperor Haile Selassie, Colonel Robinson returned to Ethiopia 
with more than 30 African-American pilots and mechanics to rebuild the country's National Airport and its
Air Force; therefore, be it   
    RESOLVED, BY THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES OF THE NINETY-THIRD GENERAL 
ASSEMBLY OF THE STATE OF ILLINOIS, that we recognize the 100th birthday of the late Colonel
John C. Robinson, and we honor his many contributions as a pioneer African-American pilot; and be it 
further   
    RESOLVED, That a suitable copy of this resolution be presented to the Robbins Historical Society and 
Museum as an expression of our respect and esteem.    
 
  

HOUSE RESOLUTION 652 
 
 Offered by Representative Turner: 
  
    WHEREAS, The members of the Illinois House of Representatives were saddened to learn of the death
of Marva D. Morgan on January 29, 2004; and   
    WHEREAS, Marva D. Morgan was born February 26, 1959 to the late James Morgan and the late 
Isabella Monroe; she was the second of three children; and   
    WHEREAS, She began her elementary education at Sol R. Crown Academy; her high school education
started at Lindbloom and was completed at Jones Commercial in 1977; she attended Robert Morris 
Business College and completed her college education at Alabama State University; and    
    WHEREAS, Ms. Morgan dedicated her life to working on behalf of humane and social causes in the
black community; some of her endeavors include the Cook County Prison Ministry, where she fought to 
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ensure the inmates well being upon release; she was also an advocate for helping the mentally ill; she
worked as a journalist for the North Lawndale Community Newspaper under Isaac Lewis; and   
    WHEREAS, Her work was outstanding in the political arena; she spent countless hours circulating
petitions for candidates for election; she worked with several dignitaries, and had a close and personal
relationship with State Representative Arthur Turner; she also worked with Congressman Danny Davis; she 
was a political liaison at Lawndale Terrace and dedicated much of her time to Lawndale Mental Health
Center; and   
    WHEREAS, Ms. Morgan accepted Christ at an early age; she was a faithful member of Westlawn
Gospel Chapel and Progressive Baptist Church where she was baptised at age 23; she was also and
honorary member of Apostolic Church of God; and  
    WHEREAS, Ms. Morgan was an avid listener of WVON talk radio, where she developed a personal
relationship with Host Cliff Kelly and other radio personalities; and  
    WHEREAS, Ms. Morgan was affectionately called, "Marva the Messenger"; her spirit has touched each
and every person she encountered in a mystical way; her diligent work and dedication will never be
forgotten; she will be remembered for her generosity, hospitality, and her love for people; and  
    WHEREAS, The passing of Marva D. Morgan will be deeply felt by many, especially her brother,
Michael Morgan Sr.; her sister, Brenda Morgan; her nieces, Angela, Sloane, and Imani; her great nephew, 
Demond Hampton; her two nephews, Stefan and Michael; her aunt, Velma Moore; her uncles, Cleotha
Monroe and Floyd Moore; her special friends, Sandrel Scott, Aretha Winton, and Sidney Murphy; and a
host of cousins, other relatives, and friends; therefore, be it  
    RESOLVED, BY THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES OF THE NINETY-THIRD GENERAL 
ASSEMBLY OF THE STATE OF ILLINOIS, that we mourn the passing of Marva D. Morgan along with
all who knew and loved her and extend our sincere condolences to her family and friends; and be it further 
    RESOLVED, That a suitable copy of this resolution be presented to the family of Marva D. Morgan as
an expression of our deepest sympathy.  
 
 

HOUSE RESOLUTION 653 
 
 Offered by Representative Grunloh: 
  
    WHEREAS, The members of the House of Representatives of the State of Illinois wish to congratulate
Donald L. Price of Mt. Carmel on being named 2004 Man-of-the-Year for the 511th Parachute Infantry 
Association; and   
    WHEREAS, The award is given for meritorious conduct in the performance of outstanding service to the
511th Parachute Infantry Association during the previous year; and   
    WHEREAS, Mr. Price was recognized because of his extraordinary initiative and drive and because he
undertook the development of several innovative programs to raise funds to support the budget of the
Association; his successful and distinctive money raising accomplishments were very beneficial to the
fiscal status of the Association; and   
    WHEREAS, The actions of Mr. Price have set an example for others to follow; he exhibits the qualities
of dedication and determination that exemplify the airborne soldier; therefore, be it   
    RESOLVED, BY THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES OF THE NINETY-THIRD GENERAL 
ASSEMBLY OF THE STATE OF ILLINOIS, that we congratulate Donald L. Price of Mt. Carmel on
being named 2004 Man-of-the-Year for the 511th Parachute Infantry Association; and be it further   
    RESOLVED, That a suitable copy of this resolution be presented to Donald L. Price as an expression of
our respect and esteem.    
 
  

HOUSE RESOLUTION 655 
 
 Offered by Representative Kosel: 
  
    WHEREAS, The members of the House of Representatives of the State of Illinois are pleased to
congratulate the Lockport Township High School District 205 Football Team on winning the 2003 IHSA
Class 8A State Football Championship for the second consecutive year; and   
    WHEREAS, Lockport won the championship game on November 29, 2003 by defeating Maine South
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with a score of 48 to 27; and   
    WHEREAS, Head coach Bret Kooi and assistant coaches George Czart, Jim Hall, Rich Fullriede, Jason
Scurlock, Tim Ehlebracht, Kevin Bolling, Ron Kulwinski, Matt Blackmore, Steve Stanicek, Jim Pfeiffer,
Andy Satunas, Dave Jeglinski, Derek Freiberg, Steve Dulkowski, Nick Shaub, and Ted Stec aided and
guided the members of the Lockport football team to a record of 12 wins and 2 losses; and   
    WHEREAS, The members of the Lockport Township High School Football Team are Matt Ludwig, 
Matt Roberts, John Roth, Casey Choragwicki, Jon Groves, Mike Cavanaugh, Pat Sullivan, Frank Kucera,
John Driscoll, Bryan Finnegan, Adam Lave, Mike Shaub, Steve Kunce, Curtis Green, Mike Mingey, Jeff
Olsick, Dan Brady, Matt Boyce, Jeff Williamson, Eddy Ramos, Joel Steen, Tim Bills, Stephen Murray, 
Corey Kubinski, Brandon Feeley, Jim H. Fox, Frank Degrassi, Adam Decaire, John Osborne, Adam
Brown, Ryne Kunce, Scott Karn, Kevin Bain, Rich Bonko, Glenn Bulat, Nick Simpson, Zac Lammers,
Kyle Fraser, Jesus Maldonado, Chris Keyser, Dusty Sluzewicz, Ralph Caruso, George Kadlec, Ryan
Lindberg, Josh Jagust, Ryan Pattison, Eric Sternberg, Tim Gritzman, Ryan Kammer, Brian Lagiglia, Dan
Wallace, Dan Hopkins, Jon Pifer, Jeremy Shaub, Jake Christensen, Mark Lara, Charles Smith, David 
Sliwa, Jim M. Fox, Nick Grbich, Robert Knox, Dave Debow, Thayer Salah, Matt Shilney, Jake
Kobylarczyk, J.R. Baker, Rich Connelly, Joe Luckey, Randall Griffin, Andrew Argenta, Jason Soukup,
Matt Kwiatkowski, Dan McDonald, Chris Bain, Tony Alvarado, James Sendera, A.J. Carroll, Jay 
Bradarich, Sean Williams, Bobby Bebar, Eric Rago, Rob Weber, Adam Michalski, Hazem Sweis, John
Finnegan, Max Ingala, Labren Harris, Jeremy Pytlewski, Scott Behmetuik, Tony Jones, Nick Petro, Lenny
Smith, Jeff Maynard, Chaz Mitchell, Ed Lelo, and Evan Mitchell; therefore, be it   
    RESOLVED, BY THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES OF THE NINETY-THIRD GENERAL 
ASSEMBLY OF THE STATE OF ILLINOIS, that we congratulate the Lockport Township High School
Football Team on winning the 2003 IHSA Class 8A State Football Championship for the second
consecutive year; and be it further   
    RESOLVED, That a suitable copy of this resolution be presented to each of the members and the
coaches of the Lockport Township High School Football team as an expression of our esteem.  
 
  

HOUSE RESOLUTION 657 
 
 Offered by Representatives Madigan and Bost: 
  
    WHEREAS, The members of the House of Representatives of the State of Illinois were shocked and
saddened to learn of the death of their former colleague, U.S. Senator Paul Simon, of Makanda, on
Tuesday, December 9, 2003; and  
    WHEREAS, Senator Simon was born on November 29, 1928 in Eugene, Oregon to Reverend Martin
Simon and his wife, Ruth; he attended Dana College in Nebraska; and   
    WHEREAS, Senator Simon's success in politics began with the reformer's zeal he evidenced at the Troy
Tribune, where he was a crusading owner-editor, the nation's youngest newspaper owner, before he was old
enough to vote; he testified in 1951 before Senator Estes Kefauver's Crime Investigating Committee, and in
1954, after a two-year stint in the Army Counter Intelligence Corps along the Iron Curtain, he parlayed 
exposure of political corruption and organized crime in Madison County into a successful race for the
Illinois House; and  
    WHEREAS, Senator Simon served eight years in the House of Representatives, where he met his first 
wife, Jeanne Hurley of Wilmette, shortly after she was elected to the State legislature in 1956; they married
in 1960, becoming the first husband-and-wife team in the history of the Illinois General Assembly; she
preceded him in death in 2000; and  
    WHEREAS, As a legislator, he was chief sponsor of the law that required governmental agencies at all
levels to open their meetings to the public and the news media; he voluntarily disclosed his personal
finances in his first race for the State legislature - long before any disclosure was required - and continued 
baring his finances in more detail than the law required throughout his political career; and  
    WHEREAS, In 1968, voters elected Republican Richard Ogilvie as Governor and Democrat Paul Simon
as Lieutenant Governor, the only time in Illinois history that voters would pair politicians of different
parties for those offices; as Lieutenant Governor, he held town meetings throughout the State to field
complaints about State government; following his term as Lieutenant Governor, he started the public affairs 
reporting program at Sangamon State University, now the University of Illinois at Springfield; and  
    WHEREAS, In 1974, Senator Simon was elected to the U.S. House of Representatives, serving 10 years 
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until winning election to the U.S. Senate; he held the seat for 12 years before retiring in 1997; he helped
overhaul the federal student loan program to enable students and their families to borrow directly from the
government; he advocated for liberal causes and increased funding for social programs, but he also
campaigned for a balanced budget amendment to the U.S. Constitution; he was known to be a man of
integrity and a voice for the less fortunate; and  
    WHEREAS, Senator Simon wrote weekly newspaper columns for 46 years and authored or co-wrote 
more than 20 books between 1964 and 2003; his most recent book, "Our Culture of Pandering" was
published earlier this year; and  
    WHEREAS, Following his retirement from the U.S. Senate, Senator Simon took up teaching, writing, 
and heading the Public Policy Institute, a think tank which he founded at Southern Illinois University
Carbondale; he married Patricia Derge in 2001; he is the recipient of several honorary degrees and other
accolades; and  
    WHEREAS, The passing of Senator Paul Simon has been deeply felt by many throughout the State of
Illinois, but especially by his wife, Patricia; his daughter, Sheila; his son, Martin; and his step-daughter, 
Jennie Derge; therefore, be it   
    RESOLVED, BY THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES OF THE NINETY-THIRD GENERAL 
ASSEMBLY OF THE STATE OF ILLINOIS, that we mourn the passing of Senator Paul Simon, a great
man who will long be remembered for his devotion to serving the least fortunate people of our society, for
his genuine personality, and his trademark bow-tie and glasses; and be it further   
    RESOLVED, That a suitable copy of this resolution be presented to the family of Senator Paul Simon as
an expression of our sincerest condolences during their time of bereavement.    
 
  

HOUSE RESOLUTION 658 
 
 Offered by Representative Mautino: 
  
    WHEREAS, It has come to the attention of the Members of this Body that the Illinois Farmers Union is
celebrating its 50th anniversary this year; and  
    WHEREAS, The Illinois Farmers Union is an affiliate of the Farmers Educational and Cooperative
Union of America, chartered on August 12, 1954, for the purpose of accomplishing tasks that are 
impossible to accomplish on an individual basis; and  
    WHEREAS, Some of the goals of the Farmers Union are: to strengthen family farms and prevent the
exodus of farmers from the land; to gain economic justice for farmers; to give farmers a voice in shaping 
the world in which they live; to improve standards of living for all people; to create a peaceful world; to
promote agriculture as the No. 1 industry in Illinois; to promote the use of agricultural products and value 
added products which will utilize the labor and natural resources of Illinois; to develop a tax system which
does not put the entire burden of funding education on property owners; to lobby for legislation which is
good for rural Illinois and against legislation that our members feel is detrimental to agriculture and to the
rural population of Illinois; and to promote policies which will encourage family farmers to remain on the
land and preserve our most valuable natural resource - the capacity to produce food; and  
    WHEREAS, The Illinois Farmers Union has contributed to the farming community in many ways,
including: getting the number of farm vehicle plates allowed increased from two to five; helping to
establish the Agri-Chemical Fund and staving off a 2% tax on farm chemicals and fertilizers; relieving the
liability of directors and officers of soil and water districts for damages in the performance of their jobs;
allowing electric and telephone cooperatives to keep excess income payments owed to members who can't 
be located; working for the passage of legislation that extends the sales tax exemption to ethanol producers
and encourages motor fuel distributors to expand their use of gasohol so that, by 1997, 50% of all motor
fuels sold in Illinois will contain ethanol; and working for the passage of legislation that prohibits the
misrepresentation of the effect of the use of gasohol on motor vehicles; therefore, be it  
    RESOLVED, BY THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES OF THE NINETY-THIRD GENERAL 
ASSEMBLY OF THE STATE OF ILLINOIS, that we congratulate the members of the Illinois Farmers
Union on their 50th anniversary, wish them success in reaching their future goals, and commend them for
the service they have provided to the farming community; and be it further  
    RESOLVED, That suitable copies of this resolution be presented to Board Chairman Larry Lieb and
President David Fredrickson.  
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 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION 50 
 
 Offered by Representatives Beaubien, Osmond, Churchill and Sullivan: 
  
    WHEREAS, The members of the General Assembly of the State of Illinois are pleased to congratulate
Jack Kiesgen on the occasion of his retirement as the Grant Township Highway Commissioner after 41
years of service; and    
    WHEREAS, Mr. Kiesgen has served as the Highway Commissioner for 24 years; the highway
department is responsible for the maintenance of the 57 miles of township roads; his staff was responsible 
for the following duties: winter snow and ice control; maintenance and replacement of drainage and storm
sewers; tree trimming and roadside mowing; and assistance in many ways for families involved in flooding 
and storms with sand bagging, pumps, and debris clean-up; and    
    WHEREAS, Mr. Kiesgen has served his area in many ways, including as member of the Fox Lake
Volunteer Fire Department, as a member of the American Legion Post No. 703, as a charter member of the 
Fox Lake Lions Club, as past president of the Lake County Highway Commissioners, and as a trustee for
the Village of Fox Lake; he is a member of the Fox Lake Police Pension Board and an honorary member of
Korpan's Landing Yacht Club; and    
    WHEREAS, Mr. Kiesgen prides himself for having excellent intergovernmental cooperation with the
municpalities in and around Grant Township; he is known for his great smile and positive attitude;
therefore, be it    
    RESOLVED, BY THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES OF THE NINETY-THIRD GENERAL 
ASSEMBLY OF THE STATE OF ILLINOIS, THE SENATE CONCURRING HEREIN, that we
congratulate Jack Kiesgen on the occasion of his retirement as Highway Commissioner for Grant Township
after 41 years of service with the department; and be it further   
    RESOLVED, That a suitable copy of this resolution be presented to Mr. Kiesgen as an expression of our
respect and esteem and with many wishes for a relaxing retirement.  
 
 
 
 At the hour of 6:00 o'clock p.m., Representative Poe moved that the House do now adjourn. 
 The motion prevailed. 
 And in accordance therewith and pursuant to SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION 52, the House stood 
adjourned until Monday, February 9, 2004, at 1:00 o'clock p.m. 
 
 


